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The Pool Is Now Open! 

 

As are the locker 

rooms, jacuzzi and 

sauna 
 

  Though most of the 

clubhouse remains closed, 

the pool deck, sauna and 

locker rooms can now be 

used. 

  All other areas of the 

clubhouse remain closed and 

strictly off limits due to 

ongoing demolition and 

removal of damaged drywall, 

carpet and other materials. 

  This includes the lobby 

area, which means the 

clubhouse front door is not 

to be used (even though you 

may see work crews entering 

and exiting through the front 

door.) 

  Please do not attempt to 

access the office – it is a 

hazardous construction zone. 

  To access the pool deck 

and/or locker rooms, please 

turn left after crossing the 

bridge, walk around the 

clubhouse past the gazebo, 

then up the stairs onto the 

patio.  Use your fob to enter 

through either of the two 

glass doors opening onto the 

pool deck.  

 

 
 

  It’s imperative that those 

two doors – and only those 

two doors – be used.  It is the 

only entry/exit that avoids 

hazardous materials (such as 

nail-studded debris) 

throughout the rest of the 

clubhouse.  Please do not 

exit the locker rooms into the 

clubhouse corridor! 

  It will probably be several 

weeks before the rest of the 

clubhouse can be used – and 

even then, it will likely have 

bare concrete floors and 

unpainted walls – pending 

selection of flooring (carpet 

or laminated wood?), paint 

colors and any furniture that 

was damaged beyond repair. 

 
  Some of you may have 

noticed piles of woodchips in 

various locations around the 

property.  Volunteers are 

needed to move and spread 

these chips in areas that 

currently suffer from 

extreme soil erosion during 

winter rains – areas currently 

without any groundcover. 

  Your Landscape Committee 

will begin moving those chips 

Monday Jan 29 at 2 pm.  

 

 
 

 If you’d like to get involved, 

please contact the 

committee chair (Dave 

Bodin) at  

qscapedave@gmail.com 
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